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This past week our 6th church, 

Maranatha Baptist Temple of Jardim 

Cerrado, celebrated its 4th 

anniversary also with an 

evangelistic conference. Several 

people came and some made a 

decision for Christ! Please pray for 

this church as they grow in number 

and in Christlikeness! Praise the 

Lord we have finished building the 

walls around the land and, Lord 

willing, we will start building the 

church in February. Please pray that 

the Lord will supply the funds for 

this construction.

 

 

“The LORD hath done great things for us; whereof we are glad.” (Psalm 126:3) 

 
Dear Pastor and Brethren, 
 
So many things have happened recently for which we are grateful. The Lord has 
given us many opportunities for ministry and sharing the gospel. Thank you so 
much for your love, faithful prayers, and support which make our ministry in Brazil 
possible! 
 
This past month we had the privilege of receiving a group of eight people from 
Lakeside Baptist Church. Our churches in the city of Goiânia were incredibly 
blessed with their ministry. We had our Thanksgiving service with them, and what a 
service that was! Our people were incredibly touched, giving thanks for everything 
to the Lord. 
 
Last month we also celebrated the 30th anniversary of our first church with a 
wonderful evangelistic conference! Praise the Lord for the souls that were saved, 
the lives that were touched, and the decisions that were made during that time! 
 
Our newest church in the city of Cambé, in the south of Brazil, is doing very well! 
Several visitors have been coming to each service, and the church is growing day 
by day. Please pray for this church that the Lord will bless this new ministry and that 
through it, souls might be saved, lives touched, and families restored. 
 
Lord willing, Roxanne and I will be returning to the US by the end of this month. 
Praise the Lord we do have a place to stay in Greenville, SC, while we settle in. 
However, we still need to find a place to live near Ambassador Baptist College. 
Please pray for the Lord to help us with this matter! 

 
Praises: 

• For the 30th anniversary of the mother church 

• For the 4th anniversary of the 6th church 

• For the incredible start of the 7th church 

Prayer Requests: 
• For the Lord to help us find a place to live near Ambassador 

• For our return to the US 

• For our upcoming Christmas programs in our churches 
 
Once again, thank you so much for allowing us to represent you here in Brazil and 
for your faithful prayers. We are so grateful to you! May God greatly bless you! 
In His service, 

 
Bruno and Roxanne Mendes 

 

 

 

 

CONTACT INFO: 

 

(704) 605-2330 

 

brmendesbrazil@gmail.com 

 

SENDING CHURCH:  

 

Crossroads Baptist Church  

 

333 Fox Mountain Rd. 

 

Columbus, NC 28722 

 

MISSION BOARD: 
Baptist International 

Missions, Inc. (BIMI) 

8614 Harrison Bay Road 

Harrison, TN  373416 
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